Agenda January 22, 2020  7pm - 9pm
Present: Marianne, Aija, Erin, Heather, Sandy
Regrets: Dave
1. Welcome and Happy New Year! Mission Statement – Aija

Aija created a mission statement for us and we all agreed it sounds great!  We as a group added the idea of thinking globally.  We will put our mission statement up on our media pages and will try to include it when we email our political leaders and introduce people to our group:

“Ottawa South Eco Action Network is a group of volunteer environmental activists working in Ottawa South. Our aim is to support people in our area who are taking action in motivating and enabling others to become low waste households, protecting green spaces and wildlife, combatting climate change, and encouraging the government to pass more sustainable legislation. We believe in thinking globally and acting locally.”
2. Introductions:  Sandy is a new attendee who wanted to see a local Eco group in action.  She has attended a few other meetings in various areas around Ottawa.  She is hopefully going to start up an Eco group in her Old Ottawa South neighbourhood.  She works with Fletcher Wildlife Gardens and is currently tackling (among other things) a project which sees native pollinator plants being introduced into spaces all over Ottawa.  Welcome Sandy!

Political Actions
3. City targets for Climate Change; city recycling in parks

The City came out with a report for climate targets but it was not well publicized.  The City also did pilot recycling and dog poop pickup.  Aija to follow up with progress on both of these with Riley Brockington.  We briefly discussed City’s Official Plan, and Heather has secured the following information regarding dates of interest:


-The draft Official Plan will be tabled, Fall 2020. 
-Council votes on the New Official Plan, Summer 2021. 
-The New Official Plan is expected to be reviewed and approved by the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing by late-2021. 
Lightening our footprint projects
4. Trees for Goats project – Marianne

Collected 35-40 Christmas trees to go to the goat farm and is brainstorming ways to find a public place for next year.  Thought is to approach Riverside United Church.  OSEAN would like to help support these projects by dedicating time to them at meetings a few months in advance.
5. Halt the Salt challenge – Marianne

The eco-friendly salt was given to the challengers and Marianne is going to follow up.  Initial conclusions are that the alfalfa meal is hard to find.  Erin got in contact with all politicians in the area and Riley was the only councilor to agree to participate though he has still not picked up his salt.  McGuinty and Cloutier both said they already use eco-friendly options.  In the future, we will ask political leaders for assistance in promoting project.

6. Next possible challenge – Recycled Toilet paper

Marianne and Heather told us about recycled toilet paper.  It can be purchased at Staples, Costco, Nu grocery and at some grocery stores.  Cascades has a 100% recycled toilet paper which is local. Marianne is going to buy three cases and give people a “blind test”.  This idea got laughs and approval from OSEAN members.  Marianne will approach AWESOME Ottawa for a $1000 dollar grant towards this project as well as ongoing Eco projects in the future.

7. Washable diaper program – Marianne

Marianne is meeting two more families this week.  So far she has met with around 20-25 families already.  Way to go Marianne!

8. Ottawa Reduces – Marianne 


This group is canvassing businesses to ask them if they can bring their own containers to shop. 
If the business agrees, they get a sticker to put up in their window to let patrons know it is a 
bring your own container friendly business.  Ottawa Reduces is making up a database of stores 

for volunteers to approach, as well as the names of stores that have already been approached.  
Marianne gave them our grocery letter template and our pamphlet about plastic reduction to 
share with others.  The group is happy to collaborate.  They had about 30 
volunteers for their 
orientation that they recruited from Facebook.
9. Billings Bridge food court – Marianne and Aija

Styrofoam plates and plastic cutlery are still being used.  Aija will approach Ottawa Reduces to see if they have a template for Food Courts/mall management, and/or if they would like to develop one.  She will recommend Billings Bridge as a target location.  

10. Hunt Club Community Association’s new Eco branch: 

Barb Shea is chair of environment committee for HCCA.  They are meeting on the 27th.  Aija would like to recommend they become a part of CAFEs Ottawa, and that they approach local golf course about their pesticide use.  We are going to invite them to a meeting to encourage collaboration.  Erin is interested in bridging this as the ball gets rolling.

11. Recycling gift cards and other items at community centres, Terracycle – Erin and Heather

Erin would like to look into encouraging the city to step up and develop centres to recycle items that are not collected in weekly recycling such as gift cards and plastic bags.  Erin has written to Riley Brockington about making Hunt Club Riverside a place to drop plastic bags to which he responded that he would like to know first where the bags go.  Heather discussed the company Terracycle who collects some of these items by teaming up with other companies who take back their own product; she used Hasbro as an example.  OSEAN decided that this may be a future action that we should dedicate our time to, and will return to this next meeting.

12. Canoe Bay – water management 

We briefly discussed what the new Canoe Bay development will be doing for water management, and agreed this would have already been considered during initial consultations and planning.  We will continue to watch as the development is being built.

Media
13. Getting out OSEAN’s name

Marianne spoke with Alta Vista Community Association about an environmental committee.  They do not have one at this time due to interest.  We brainstormed how to get the word out about OSEAN to the local associations within our district (Wards 10, 16 and 18).  Heather agreed to write a blurb about OSEAN and what we do, and Erin will send this blurb to all politicians in the area, asking them to forward this to the Community Associations and/or the newsletters for each respective area.  

14. Articles for newsletters – Aija and Heather

Aija met a couple at a Christmas party and the husband drives an electric car.  He said he loves the feel and how smooth the drive is.  Aija encouraged him to write an article about it and he did!  It will appear in the March issue of HCCA newsletter.  Carol Moult who does work for Riverview Park Review (RPR) is going to publish Heather’s blog article on heat pumps.  Way to go Heather!

15. Marianne's letters in Ottawa Citizen

Marianne has published two articles in the Ottawa citizen – one online and one in paper print.  Way to go Marianne!  We encouraged each other to write more of these for publication.  For interested parties, here is info on how to proceed, taken from the Ottawa Citizen website:

We welcome letters to the editor. Some quick guidelines:
– Our address is letters@ottawacitizen.com . Please note, due to volume, we cannot respond to individual letters.
– Keep your letter short. While longer letters are sometimes published, we give preference to letters of under 200 words. Sometimes a sentence or two is sufficient.
– Please include your first and last name, address and phone number for verification (these will not appear in print; your name and municipality will).
– If you are responding to an article that appeared in the Citizen, please include, if possible, the headline and publication date of that article.
– Keep it civil, even if you are writing to disagree with someone.
– Please do not send us letters you are submitting elsewhere. Please do not send us “open letters” for politicians or other public figures. (They can read their own mail.) Please do not send poems.
– We cannot run every letter we receive, and so will usually give preference to local writers and those we have not heard from before. And, to repeat, we favour shorter letters (so that we can run as many different voices as possible).
– We edit for length, clarity and style, but strive to ensure your arguments are kept intact.
All that said, here it is again: Please email your letters to letters@ottawacitizen.com
We look forward to hearing your voice – and sharing it with other readers.
16. Promoting climate change actions for mitigation and adaptation

OSEAN decided we should be promoting actionable climate change solutions for the average person on our social media and website.  We are going to compile ideas and links and send these to Heather for the website and to Marianne for social media.  Some ideas include: links to a list of fifty things people can do by a prof at Algonquin who has created a hub for sustainable landscaping (Sandy to send link), Zero waste from Marianne, and student ideas by Erin’s high school students. 

17. Proposed Monthly shaming of companies, products, executives

We debated about whether to promote good companies and/or shame bad companies and what this would do to our image.  We did not come to a consensus and thus will return to this at our next meeting.

18. Website – Heather 

Heather would like feedback about her newest blog post and invited us to read it and agree that what she’s doing is representative of OSEAN’s mission.  Sandy mentioned that it is possible to set up blog subscriptions and will look into how this may be possible for us.

People
19. Volunteers – Aija, Goals, tasks

Aija brought up the question of how we can reach out to volunteers for future events such as Earth day/Pumpkin collection/Tree collection, and what we should be asking for.  We agreed that if we begin to plan events at meetings a few months prior to said events, we can make lists of what we are looking for and shout out to our followers on Facebook and Twitter.

20. Feedback from others re OSEAN – Marianne

Marianne mentioned that two members stepped away after attending a meeting or signing up to our group email.  One attended a meeting right before an election and felt we were very much concentrated on political actions, while another signed up to both our group email and the OSEAN research file (aka the Doom File) and felt it was too depressing.  We agreed that we should read our mission statement to new members when they first come, as well as point them to prior meeting minutes so they get an idea of what we’ve done up to this point, and if they are interested, not sign them up right away to the research part unless they are keen! 

21. Other- 

Liberal leadership race – Erin

Erin has signed up to be a delegate in electing the next provincial leader for the Liberal party. She is encouraging anyone with a liberal card to vote for her at the Liberal Election meeting February 9th so she can be a part of the final vote on behalf of green minded people.

Council watch – Heather 

Ecology Ottawa has a new initiative to have people attend committee meetings for environment planning and transportation, and then publish who voted for what initiatives to keep our local politicians accountable.  Heather will be attending some meetings to contribute to this endeavour and will keep us posted on this program going forward.

City honey bees – Sandy

Sandy educated the group on local pollinators.  She explained that by encouraging the creation of honey bee hives like those on the roof of Billings Bridge, we are essentially taking food sources away from local bumblebees.  

Google groups – Aija

As Dave is moving away, Aija agreed to speak with him with regard to management of our google groups.  

22. Next meeting:  Erin’s house February 19th at 6:30pm.  

